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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 Time Change Sunday 
9:00A LIFE Hour 
10:00A Worship Service  

 
 

2 3 Election Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grace Tipikin 

4 
 

10A Virtual Coffee Hour 
 

 

5 
 
 

 
Toney & Brenda Hurst 
(celebrating 54 years) 

6 Office Closed 

  
 
 
 

 

7 

 

 
 
 

Eilene Hull 

8  
9:00A LIFE Hour 
10:00A Worship Service  
Communion 
 

 

9  
 

 

 10 
 

 
 
 
 
 

11 Veteran’s Day 
 
 
 

10A Virtual Coffee Hour 

 
 

 
Steve Kufeldt 

12  
 
 
 

13 Office Closed 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

14 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

15 

9:00A LIFE Hour 
10:00A Worship Service  
 
 

 

16  
 

Shoebox Drop-Off 
November 16-23 

 
 

17  

 

 
 
4P Board of Property 

Management 
Meeting 

18 
10A Virtual Coffee Hour 

Dan & Anne Bacon 
 (celebrating 19 years) 

4P Leadership Council 
Lucile Chapelle 

(celebrating 105 years!) 

19 
10A Virtual Coffee Hour 

 
 

 
 

Dee Shrock 

20 Office Closed 

  
 

 
 

21 
 
 
 
 
 

22 Thanksgiving Sunday 

9:00A LIFE Hour 
10:00A Worship Service  

 
 

23 

 
 
 
 

 
 

24 
 
 
 
 

 

25 
 
10A Virtual Coffee Hour 
  

 
 

Paul & Sharon King 
 (celebrating 60 years) 

26 Thanksgiving 
Office Closed 
 

 
Bill & Mary Hatch 

 (celebrating 45 years) 
Lyle Edmonds 

 

27 Office Closed 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

28 
2P-4P Drive-Thru or 

Drop-In Wedding 
Shower for Corby 
Johnson/Pete Dayton 

29 First Sunday of Advent 
9:00A LIFE Hour 
10:00A Worship Service  

 

Jon & Debbie Betts 
 (celebrating 46 years) 

30 
 
 

 
 

Ron Carlson 

       

 
Birthdays are listed in BLUE. 
Anniversaries are in GREEN. 

Pastor Appreciation Month 
Thank you, Hoodview Church family, for the 
many expressions of love, support and care 
extended to us during “Pastor Appreciation 

Month” in October. We truly do feel appreciated and loved. 
Thank you for the wonderful cards and thoughtful gifts. You 
are a gracious family whom we love serving! 
                        Pastor Steve & Cindy Kufeldt 
 Pastor Dan & Darla Smatlak 

 

 

 

Weekly Online Coffee Time 
Wednesdays at 10:00AM 
Join us this month on a new day of 
the week—Wednesdays—for a 
weekly online gathering of       
connecting and sharing. Zoom  
login information for November: 

Meeting ID: 871 4944 8300 
Passcode: 813243 

You’re Invited! Drive-Thru or Drop-In Wedding Shower 
Saturday, November 28 
2PM—4PM 
Let’s celebrate the upcoming marriage of Corby 
Johnson to Pete Dayton (their nuptials will be on 
January 1). Corby, the daughter of Gary &      
Connie Johnson, has been a huge part of our 
church in recent years, serving on the Leadership 
Council and leading our youth ministry for a   
season. Let’s shower Corby & Pete with cards 
and gifts of love and encouragement. 

 

Pete & Corby are registered online at Target.com and Amazon.com under Pete Dayton & 
Corby Johnson. The couple will be moving to Illinois so gifts are encouraged to be sent via 
mail. Their address will be provided on the registries (Gift cards are welcomed). 

Good Neighbor Team Launch 
Pastor Steve is putting together a 
small group who will serve as an 
incubator for more effective 
neighborhood ministry—a group 
who will read and discuss a book, 
then pray, strategize, and live out 
what we are learning. Contact  
Pastor Steve if you are interested 
in finding out more about this 
group. 

 

 
1530 Mt. Hood Avenue, Woodburn, Oregon 

From the Pastor 
 

Faith Promise 2021: Partnering in Hope 
This month we roll out our 2021 theme and plans for the upcoming Faith Promise year. Our new 
theme is “Partnering in Hope,” and that is exactly what we do through Faith Promise as we     
partner with missionaries and ministries around the globe in the only true hope there is, Jesus 
Christ. You too can partner with us by participating in Faith Promise. We encourage everyone to 

make a Faith Promise pledge, though pledging is not required. The way Faith Promise works is that we prayerfully 
ask the Lord what we should give to missions in the next year, and 
then as the Lord provides those resources, we give them to missions. 
Yes, Faith Promise can be funded through systematic and regular   
giving, but I really encourage you to consider the faith part of the 
equation—pray about an amount, commit to that amount, and then 
prayerfully watch and wait to see how God provides. It truly can be a 
faith building experience! 
 

Blessings, 

2020 
Church News 

Faith Promise Weekend—Sunday, November 1 
 

Guest Speaker: Ben Shular 
LIFE Hour Class at 9:00AM 

Morning Worship Service at 10:00AM 
 

Ben Shular, Chief of Staff for Church of God Ministries, will share from God’s Word as we 
introduce the upcoming Faith Promise year on November 1. Ben currently lives in  nearby 
Vancouver, WA, and has a heart for the Kingdom, having served in Tanzania (east Africa) as 
a missionary, then led the Global Strategy ministry of the Church of God before his current 
role in leading the everyday ministries of our national office. Ben will also share specifically 
about missions during a Special LIFE Hour Class at 9:00AM. 
  

Faith Promise Devotional Booklet 
We are excited this year to introduce a new tool as we consider ways to be part of Faith 
Promise and missions. A 14-plus day devotional booklet written by Hoodview Church 
members and friends is available in printed and digital versions. You are encouraged to use 
the booklet each day for three weeks as part of your daily quiet time to prayerfully seek 
the Lord about how you are to participate in Faith Promise next year. 

 

Faith Promise money can be … 
 

1. Money Unusually Attained! A pay 
raise, promotion, bonus, overtime 
pay, a hobby, an inheritance, a gift. 

2. Money Deliberately Retained! 
Changed priorities, denying a luxury, 
delaying a purchase, fasting a meal. 

3. Money Surprisingly Regained! Tax 
refund, investment return, repaid 
debt, coupons, rebates, refunds. 

4. Money Intentionally Maintained! 
Commitment to regular giving,   
trusting God to supply. 

Ben Shular 
Chief of Staff, 
Church of God 

Ministries 

 

 

We remember before our God and Father your work produced by 
faith, your labor prompted by love, and your endurance inspired 

by hope in our Lord Jesus Christ (1 Thessalonians 1:3 NIV). 
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Worship Participation Options 
If you are unable to join in-person on Sunday mornings, you are encouraged 
to participate in the service online or via DVD. Here are current viewing      
options: 
 

➢ YouTube – “Live” on Sundays beginning at 10:00AM (also available later on demand) (be sure to 
“subscribe” to our channel) 
➢ Facebook – “Like” our page (video available Sunday afternoon) 
➢ Church Website – https://hoodview.church/worship-services 
➢ DVD – request a copy from the church office 
 

WCAT Channel 5 Update: Unfortunately, our local access channel is going off the air due to changes in federal  
funding and regulations. If you were depending on this channel during our time of “social distancing,” please  
consider one of our other viewing options. Contact the church office for more information. 

LIFE Hour Class: The Genesis Academy 
Sundays at 9:00AM 
Starting November 8 
The book of Genesis provides the foundation for the majority of our Christian doctrines, yet 
doubts about the creation story are rampant in our culture. Pastor Steve will lead a discussion 
using the video-curriculum The Genesis Academy that will explore the importance of taking 
God at His Word and show the veracity of the biblical story of creation, highlighting the        
incredible amount of evidence that supports the Bible’s history. Class meets in Room 250. 

Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes 
November 16-23 
You can impact a child’s life—and eternity—through this simple yet powerful shoebox 
packed full of goodies and love. Through Samaritan’s Purse, these shoeboxes are delivered 
to children in hard-to-reach areas around the globe as a way to share the Good News of   
Jesus in a culturally sensitive way. The National Collection Week is November 16-23. Our 
church facility will once again serve as a regional collection site. If you would like to help, 
contact Connie in the church office. 
 

A new option this year is “Pack a Box Online.” For only $25, you can choose items to be included in your box 
without the need to physically pack your box or to bring it to our church’s collection site. Samaritan’s Purse      
typically asks for $9 to offset shipping costs of each box, but with the online option, the shipping cost is included, 
so the extra items only really cost $16. Click on the link on our church’s website to start packing your box if you 
want to choose the online option. You can also still pack your own box, if you desire. 

Angel Tree Ministry 

Help make Christmas a more joyful event for families touched by the reality of prison as we      
partner once again with Prison Fellowship and provide gifts for local families who have a  
parent incarcerated. Gift choices this year include a “virtual” gift (give money through the 
church for the online gift purchase) or provide a traditional gift-wrapped package. 15 gift 
tags of each kind (virtual and traditional) will be available November 29.  

Sunday Worship Schedule 
LIFE Hour at 9:00AM 

Morning Worship at 10:00AM 

One Day of Prayer 
Sunday, November 1, 12:00PM to Monday, November 2, 12:00PM 
Join with us as we join other Christians from congregations across our 
movement for  a day of united prayer. Set aside time during this emphasis 
to pray for our community, church and nation. 
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GIVE IN PERSON using the new Offering Box 

located in between the main entry doors in the lobby. 
 

GIVE ONLINE:  

www.hoodview.church/give  
 

BY MAIL:                PO Box 606 

Woodburn OR  97071 
(Our physical address does not receive mail!) 

 

DROP OFF donations through  the 

mail slot next to the office door. 
 

PICK UP: Call  the church  office  

(503-981-1660) and we can make  
arrangements to pick up your  
donation, if needed. 

Financial Spotlight 

Financial statistics through the month of September: 
 

General Budget Statistics 
Monthly Average Needed:         $21,623.50 
September Income:                     $22,038.47 
September Expenses:                     $18,588.20 
Balance for Month:           $3,450.27 
 

General Budget Year-to-Date Statistics 
Income through September:              $188,652.51 
Expenses through September:           $180,487.45 
Balance through September:               $8,165.06 
 

Designated Giving (Received through October) 
Faith Promise          $13,859.30 
Scholarship Fund            $5,768.42* 
(*—$1,125 came in this year to underwrite the CD project 
costs and is included in the total giving for this fund) 
 

(Note: While giving statistics are available immediately, 
spending statistics are not available until the middle of the 
next month when the bookkeeping firm closes the books.) 

Living Christmas Story is Coming 
December 11, 12 & 13 
Be a part of our annual Christmas outreach next month as we host 
the “Living Christmas Story” for the 8th year. With current social     
distancing restrictions in place, we will make changes to comply and 
to make the event as safe as possible for attendees and participants. 
We will only offer a drive-thru option for attendees and we will 
attempt to position characters with family members as much as   
possible. Even the church-provided meal will be done safely. To    
participate, please sign up this month. See Ruth Palmer or Connie 
Johnson for more information on how you can get involved. Begin 
praying now for this outreach event. 

Christ’s Birthday Observance 
November 29-December 25 
Our annual advent emphasis leading up to Christmas this year begins Sunday, 
November 29. To help us “experience the World Changer” anew, a free            
devotional guide is available. The emphasis each year includes a weekly candle 
lighting as part of our morning worship services and leads up to a special     
Christmas offering that supports the worldwide ministry of the church.  

Leadership Council Nominations 
The congregation is asked for input each year as we nominate members to serve on our Leadership Council, the 
governing board of our church. Made up of seven lay leaders, they give guidance and counsel to the pastor and 
staff. Three positions need to be filled this next year. To make a nomination, please contact Gary Johnson,    
Council Chair, or any Council member (David Beatty, Mary Danielson, Edson Gilmore, David Laurance, Ruth   
Palmer, and Dee Shrock). 

https://hoodview.church/worship-services

